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Coos Bay Tree Board Minutes June 23, 2021 

COOS BAY 1 
TREE BOARD MINUTES  2 

JUNE 23, 2021 3 
The minutes of the proceedings of a regular meeting of the Tree Board of the City of Coos Bay, 4 
Coos County, Oregon, held at 12:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers, 500 Central Avenue, Coos 5 
Bay, Oregon. 6 
Those Attending  7 
Those present attending in person were city staff: Jim Hossley, Public Works and Community 8 
Development Director; Greg Hamblet, Operations Administrator, Jon Eck, Parks Superintendent; 9 
and Kelli Burnette; Board Members: Brian Allen, Meredith Childs, Haley Lagasse, and Rex Miller. 10 
Attending remotely was Board Member Cora Vandervelden.  11 
Approval of the March 31, 2021 Meeting Minutes 12 
Chair Vandervelden called for a motion to approve the Minutes. 13 
Board Member Miller moved and Board Member Lagasse seconded the motion to approve the 14 
March 31, 2021, minutes as presented. Motion carried by unanimous vote. 15 
Introduction of New Operations Administrator 16 
New Operations Administrator, Greg Hamblet introduced himself to the Board. 17 
Citizen Input/Public Comment 18 
There was none. 19 
Hall Street Tree Removal Update  20 
Staff Member Hossley reported the removal of the trees has been put on hold due to citizen 21 
complaints and stated Patrick Myers inspected the trees and determined they are healthy and 22 
growing. Mr. Hossley stated the sidewalks will be replaced when the City has funds to do so.  23 
A discussion commenced regarding the trees not being in good shape, that they are well beyond 24 
years for street trees and should be removed. It was noted that abutting property owners had been 25 
advised of the City’s decision to not remove the trees at this time.  26 
570 S. Wall Tree Removal Update 27 
Staff Member Eck reported he has not had a chance to assess the trees and will move it up on his 28 
priority lists.  29 
Coos Head Food Co-Op Tree Planting Update 30 
Staff Member Eck reported the trees have not been planted because of water and natural gas lines 31 
in the proposed planting location and that there have been discussions with the applicant about 32 
using planters.  33 
A discussion commenced regarding the desire to have trees in that location and the Board requested 34 
Staff to investigate the depth of the utility lines in hopes that trees can be planted. Staff Member 35 
Hamblet will reach out to the waterboard and gas company about the depth of their utilities. 36 
4th Street Planting Abutting Old City Hall 37 
Staff Member Burnette advised the Board the applicants would like to plant low laying bushes in 38 
lieu of trees and that Randy Dixon had advised the applicants that the Board would determine the 39 
bushes to be planted and get back to them.  40 




